
  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Ciudad de México, a 15 de abril de 2024. 

 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENT TO MARKET PARTICIPANTS 
 
 

 
FINANCIAL AUTHORITIES’ APPROVAL FOR THE REDUCTION OF THE SETTLEMENT CYCLE 

FROM T+2 TO T+1 FOR NATIONAL SECURITIES IN THE CAPITAL MARKET AND FOR THOSE 

LISTED IN THE INTERNATIONAL TRADING SYSTEM (SIC), WHICH DECLARE THE UNITED 

STATES OF AMERICA AND CANADA MARKETS AS THEIR PRINCIPAL MARKETS. 

 

 

Mexico’s Equities CCP, Contraparte Central de Valores (CCV) informs to market participants and the 

public that, as of April 12, 2024, the National Banking and Securities Commission (CNBV), and 

Mexico’s Central Bank (BANXICO) have granted their authorization to change the settlement 

cycle for capital market securities from two business days (T+2) to one business day (T+1). 

 

With the forementioned approval, the CCV successfully concludes the regulatory modification 

process to reduce the ordinary settlement cycle of the capital market securities to one business day 

(T+1) as requested by the Mexican Association of Brokerage Firms (AMIB) on behalf of the Brokerage 

Firms.  

 

In the coming days, we will be publishing the modifications to the Internal Regulation and Manual to 

formalize the change that will come into effect in Mexico on May 27, 2024, the day on which the 

National Securities and the Securities listed at the International Quotation System (SIC) that declare 

the United States and Canada as their principal markets will reduce the settlement period from two 

to one business day. 

 

The CCV, in coordination with the AMIB and the Financial Authorities, will continue working on the 

preparations to implement the change and ensure a successful transition to T+1. 

 

 

A t e n t a m e n t e, 

 

 

 
 

Jiyouji Ueda Ordoñez 
Chief Executive Officer - CCP 

 


